
 
 
 
 

May 10, 2024 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

I am requesting funding for Washington County, OR’s Woodland Hearth Affordable Housing 
Development in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Washington 
County, OR. The project is located at 7595 SW Torchwood Ave, Tigard, OR 97223. 

Funds will be used for continued development and ultimate completion of the Woodland Hearth 
Affordable Housing Development, a development that includes 22 permanent supportive housing 
supported units and 16 project-based Section 8 vouchers. The project is an appropriate use of 
taxpayer funds because the lack of affordable housing is a serious problem plaguing 
communities throughout Washington County.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 42 
U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and 5305(a)(5).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Andrea Salinas 
Member of Congress  

 


